Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the committee room at JG Village Hall, Baberton Avenue on Tuesday 27th August 2013 starting at 7pm.

Attendees: Cliff Beevers, Helen Ogg, Richard Watt, Norma McGeever, Neil Ingram, Rob Melville, Vic Stewart, Ian Gilmour, Eric White, PC Euan Durie, Councillors Dominic Heslop and Bill Henderson.
Visitors: Ken Davies, Jim Ferguson, Gordon Miller, Carina Buckman, David Geary
1. Apologies:Councillor Ricky Henderson, Jackie Moody.
1.1
Note taking at Meetings: Richard agreed to take the minutes.
2. Minutes of June 25th and Matters Arising not elsewhere on the Agenda: the       

    
minutes were approved as a true record.

Matters arising from the minutes:  

Item 2: Rob reported that no action had so far been taken over the leaning Loading Zone sign. 

Item 7.2: Greenways and Rob. The bridleway to Torphin had been partly cleared by volunteers, but to remedy the flooding at the southern end would cost money. Funding might be available from Colinton Amenity Association.

Item: Bowling Club: Rob had been pressing the Bowling Club to find a solution to signposting their entrance from Lanark Road.

 Item 7.1: Cliff reported that he and Vic had prepared a modified contract for market manager Nick Paul offering markets in September and October but if at its first meeting the new JGCC wished to terminate the market contract it could do so on December 28th.  Otherwise, the contract would continue to run until September 2014 when a new licence would be needed from CEC.

Item 7.2: Neil had not yet contacted CEC on the problem of cars parked on pavements. Euan said that vehicles causing an obstruction to pedestrians or wheelchairs should be reported using the 101 phone number. Neil had submitted a list of potholes to the Roads Department.

Item 6.4: Neil had received a report on the work done over the summer by Scottish Water to prevent further flooding of Baberton Avenue and Baberton Square. Blockages had been removed from drains beneath Lanark Road and Scottish Water believed they had solved the problem. David, as one of those affected by flooding, believed there had been an improvement, though the drains had not yet been tested by heavy rain.

2.1: Cliff invited Carina Buckman to speak on the difficulties experienced by parents and children at the new turning circle at the top of Baberton Avenue. She had made several complaints to McCarthy and Stone about contractors’ vehicles parking on the pavement at the turning circle, breaching the principle of Safe Routes to School. Although pleasant and helpful, they appeared unable to prevent the practice by contractors, especially in the afternoon. The turning circle had not yet been adopted by CEC and it was thought still belonged to the golf club. Because it was on private property the police and CEC were unable to act. Temporary signage or cones might help to alleviate the problem, or the circle could be closed. Bill would investigate the provision of cones and signs and suggested the police might be able to keep the footpath clear. Euan said Inspector Liz Duthie would take action the next day. JGCC and David, representing the Parent Council, would seek the assistance of the golf club if they were the owners of the land with responsibility for the safety of people on their property.  Following the meeting the secretary of Baberton Golf Club emailed to report that the land at the turning circle belonged to McCarthy and Stone and after further selfish parking the circle was closed until it can be adopted safely by CEC.

3. Visitor from new Sainsbury store: apologies had been received from the manager of the Longstone Sainsbury’s store who was unable to attend, but hoped to come to a subsequent meeting of JGCC
4. Report from Secretary, Treasurer and of recent meetings 

4.1 Secretary: Richard reported that there had been no licence applications for the JGCC area in the past month. He read out a letter from CEC describing the new basis of the Community Grant which would result in a small increase in CC funding.
4.2 Treasurer’s report: No 1 account -Transactions in the month were - 
£39.90 paid for the tea for gardeners
£20.00 deposit for the village hall for the AGM
£25 rent to village hall for Aug and Sept meetings.
The bank balance on 13th Aug was £48.16.
£35 was due for renewing the data protection, which leaves us with £13.16 spending money.

New grant was due at the end of August.

 
No 2 account -
£90 was paid in from Nick Paul for 27 July market.
The bank balance on 29 July was £4771.16
However Helena Paul had still not paid in her cheque for £20 for the quartet, made out on 22 June.
4.3  Meetings: Neil had attended a meeting of the Transport and Environment Group at which there had been a discussion of invasive plant species, though nothing was planned for our area. A new Blood Transfusion centre was being built at the Heriot Watt Research Park. The 45 bus service would in future run on Saturdays.
5. Police report… sent separately. Euan ran through the report briefly; there had been a spate of thefts of bicycles and garden implements in the Juniper Green area. Helen asked for a report for Baberton Mains as none had been forthcoming this time. Ken and Jim raised the problem of off-road motor cycles without plates being used constantly for several months in Curriemuirend Park and nearby streets, endangering pedestrians and causing damage. Euan said that he had given chase in the past to offenders, but they were able to escape through the underpass because he could not summon colleagues quickly enough to block off access to Clovenstone. However, he would continue to try to find a solution . Parking on pavements, especially at the new flats just over the Currie boundary and at the Lanark Road end of Muirwood Avenue, had also resulted in complaints. The police were acting on these and Euan would continue to follow them up.
5.1  Safety committee meeting: as Helen was unable to attend the next Safety Group meeting on 2nd September, Norma would stand in for her.
6. Planning issues 

6.1 Monthly local planning matters … report sent separately; progress on the Local Development Plan would be delayed until June 2014 at the earliest owing to the government’s requirement for further housing allocations under SESPLan to be made by that date. Neil added that Dundas had sold all the flats in their development in the village. He had also asked McCarthy and Stone whether they had plans for the trees between their flats and Baberton Mains where residents were apprehensive about loss of privacy resulting from any tree removal.  Neil had also asked about plans for fencing between the new road and the path to Baberton Mains following a suggestion from Ian at an earlier meeting but had yet to have a response.
6.2  Meeting with Ian Perry: JGCC had been advised by Ian Perry to keep emphasizing that Curriemuirend continues to be a park, the only one earmarked for development. There was also the CEC policy that all residents should be within 800 metres of a park: parts of Baberton Mains did not meet this requirement. 
6.3  Issues in Balerno, implications for JG: David Wilson Homes were proposing to build 300 homes on fields south of Cockburn Crescent. Neil had formulated an objection on behalf of JGCC, both on environmental grounds and loss of Green Belt, but also because of the considerable amount of extra traffic such development would generate on Lanark Road.
6.4 Trees in the City consultation: Edinburgh’s Trees in the City consultation document contained 41 policies which Neil would examine in detail. Bill said there was a proposal to plant a tree for every child born or adopted in the city.  An email had been received from David Kinman pointing out that that policy seemed at odds with the policy to remove trees at Curriemuirend Park. 
7. CC matters

7.1 Elections … nomination period 2-23 September; if an election was needed then it would be on Oct 24.  The timetable had been given in the most recent mailing list email sent out the previous week. Applications should be sent to Dominic as the Returning Officer. A proposer and seconder were needed for each application.
7.2 Scottish Water Board progress on Lanark Road … Neil had circulated an email with SW update on progress on Baberton Avenue flooding. Basically, SW believed they had resolved the problem by clearing obstructions in the drains beneath Lanark Road. David, one of the residents affected, thought the situation had improved.
7.3 JGCC’s environment issues … traffic on Viewfield/Muirend … from a survey of residents’ opinions it appeared that most would want one end of Viewfield/Muirend closed off. Jim was waiting for a reaction to this suggestion from CEC.
Following the previous walkabout, a list of damage to roads and pavements had been sent to CEC; confirmation was awaited that the NP office agreed with the list. Dominic agreed to press for their response. The pavement from the Royal Bank to Iceland would be repaired, hopefully by the end of the year. A Mr and Mrs Crombie had complained that the cul-de-sac at the western end of Belmont Rd was in a dangerous state of disrepair; Dominic was following this up. Some Belmont Rd residents felt that the area round the monument looked untidy and neglected. Neil said that CEC had mown the grass every 3 weeks over the summer, though the area of bulb planting round the trees might not have been cut, and that the garden area was looked after by a group of local volunteers. He suggested the school might be persuaded to take a continuing interest in maintenance of the garden.

Bill said that although the flooding issue at Bloomiehall Park was to be addressed it would not be a priority.

7.4 JGCC AGM … Monday 30 September … what preparation is needed? It was agreed that an annual report and a printed Statement of Accounts would be needed for the AGM.
7.5 Japanese Knotweed … reported again to Craig Dunlop. The Japanese knotweed at the side of the footpath up to Woodhall Farm was on private ground and therefore could not be dealt with by CEC.

7.6 MacKay’s Wood maintenance  … an update … a group of 9 mainly drawn from the CC members had attacked the undergrowth and made the path much more manageable.  The next action needed in the Autumn was to remove lower branches from the trees and clear rank undergrowth. Craig Dunlop had offered assistance if needed.
7.7 Friends of Curriemuirend Park  … following the meeting on August 19, Jim reported that the meeting at Tanners had been well attended. Jim had been elected to the chair and a constitution had been drawn up and would be circulated. Already around 50 members had joined and a web page was being produced. It was pointed out that the constitution would have to be ready in time to obtain funding for the proposed orienteering event. Gordon said that 2 running clubs and an orienteering club were interested in holding events at Curriemuirend Park. He had suggested to CEC that £1,000 of funding might be provided for an orienteering event and asked how much money had been spent on sporting facilities in Juniper Green. Bill responded that money spent on such facilities at Balerno and Currie High Schools benefited Juniper Green residents. It appeared that a feasibility study to look at the provision of allotments would be held, in line with the city’s allotments policy. In the light of this, Sam Verner, Senior Project Manager for CEC, would be invited to the next meeting of JGCC. Councillor Ian Perry had advised that Curriemuirend was still a park and should continue to be treated as such.

Gordon proposed a children’s cross-country race as an event for the park. Winners’ cups and goody bags might be needed for participants, for which sponsorship could be given by local businesses, perhaps including the new Sainsbury’s at Longstone. JGCC agreed to contribute towards funding for the venture.
8. Councillors’ Corner: Dominic suggested that a letter of condolence should be sent to the widow and family of David McLetchie MSP. Richard agreed to write on behalf of JGCC.
 9. AOCB

9.1 Bus service: it was not clear how the 44 bus service would be affected by the proposed overnight closure of Lanark Road West from Sept 8th to Oct 4th. There had been problems with the regularity of the 44 service during the Edinburgh Festival.

9.2 FOI request for information: Helen had asked for the 2010-12 statistics on traffic incidents at the Baberton junction on the city bypass. Over the 3 years there had been 1,045, of which queues were the majority, averaging about 1 a day. 

9.3 A spokesman for Murray Estates’ Edinburgh Garden District proposals would also be invited to the September meeting.

9.4 Dominic would, if required, declare a Community Council Election on 24th October.
10. Date and venue of the Next Meeting, walkabouts etc.  The next meeting would be held on Tuesday 24th September at 7pm with the AGM of the old JGCC booked in the main room of the Village Hall from 7.30pm on Monday 30th September. 

